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 Brian Delamater is the Senior Program Manager and Executive Director for the Space Enterprise 
Consortium (SpEC), an Air Force-sponsored collaboration established to enable the DoD Space 
community by leveraging partnerships with industry, academic research institutions, and non-profit 
organizations. The vision of SpEC is to reduce overall costs while increasing flexibility and agility, 
improving technology and capability insertion, and decreasing program development cycles. The Air 
Force anticipates deploying approximately $500 million in research, development and prototype 
project funding through the SpEC during the first five years of its operations. In his capacity as 
Executive Director, Mr. Delamater manages and provides oversight for a program staff of project 
managers and program assistants to ensure program results are responsive to the policies and 
direction provided by the SpEC Executive Committee.  
Prior to joining ATI, Mr. Delamater served as an officer in the U.S. Air Force for more than 24 years. 
Brian had six different operational flying assignments around the world as an F-16 pilot, and 
participated in numerous overseas deployments including combat operations over Bosnia and Iraq. In 
addition, Brian served in a variety of leadership positions including command of the Air Force 
ROTC Detachment at the University of Tennessee and command of an Air Force Aggressor 
Squadron at Nellis AFB, NV.  
Brian is a distinguished graduate from the United States Air Force Academy, where he earned a 
Bachelor of Science degree in Aeronautical Engineering. He subsequently earned a Masters in 
National Policy and Strategic Studies from the U.S. Marine Corps Command and Staff College. 

 

 


